
Self-Reflection 

 

Teaching Unit 6, "Reaching for Space" to high school freshmen has 

been a rewarding experience, yet it has also highlighted areas for 

improvement. Reflecting on the lesson delivery, student engagement, and 

overall effectiveness, I have identified several strengths and areas for 

improvement. 

 

One of the strengths of the lesson was the use of multimedia 

resources. Incorporating videos of historic space missions and animations 

of potential future technologies captured the students' interest and made 

abstract concepts more tangible. Additionally, the interactive discussions 

and group activities helped students connect the material to real-world 

applications, fostering a deeper understanding of the subject matter. 

 

However, I noticed that some students struggled with the technical 

jargon and complex concepts presented in the unit. To address this, I plan 

to integrate more scaffolding techniques in future lessons. This includes 

breaking down complex ideas into simpler components and providing 

more contextual definitions of technical terms. Utilizing analogies and 

relatable examples can also help bridge the gap between abstract concepts 

and students' everyday experiences. 

 

Another area for improvement is the assessment strategy. While the 

quizzes and assignments were effective in gauging understanding, I 

realized the need for more formative assessments throughout the unit. 



Implementing quick, informal assessments such as exit tickets or concept 

maps can provide immediate feedback on students' comprehension, 

allowing for timely adjustments to the teaching approach. 

 

Lastly, fostering a more inclusive classroom environment is crucial. 

Some students were less participative in discussions, possibly due to a 

lack of confidence or fear of making mistakes. To encourage a more 

inclusive atmosphere, I plan to implement think-pair-share activities and 

ensure that every student has the opportunity to contribute in a supportive 

setting. 

 

In conclusion, teaching "Reaching for Space" was an enlightening 

experience that underscored the importance of continuous improvement 

in teaching methods. By incorporating more scaffolding, enhancing 

assessment techniques, and fostering inclusivity, I aim to create a more 

effective and engaging learning experience for my students. 


